Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group

in Gerrans Memorial Hall, 9.45 am on 13th November 2015

Present

Role



John Adams                       JA

MT & Technical Resource

Brian Chenoweth              BC

Assessor – St Just


Helen Hastings                  HH

Assessor – Gerrans

Alison Golding                   AG

Assessor - Veryan

Geoff Pring                        GP

Assessor & Technical Resource

David Spreadborough         DS

Assessor - Philleigh

Sue Wagstaff


SW

MT

1. Apologies received from Julian German, Ralph German, Wendy Hopper, David Hubbard, Jon Smith and Brian Willis

2. Declarations of interest: None

3. Open period for members of the public to address the meeting:  None present
4. Minutes of meeting 6th November 2015: Approval was proposed by DS and seconded by GP before signature by JA
5. Matters arising: 
Action Points:

JA reported that contrary to suggestion last week he had never produced a spreadsheet but would now do so
SW advised that on checking the Carrick Design Guide she could find no direct reference to balconies. However the 3.4.1. Building Form Checklist states: ‘Consider:
· Avoiding the use of unnecessary elements and projections in the façade – apart from porches, and possible the use of bay windows in towns, house plans should normally be flat fronted’
SW confirmed that draft letters on the 3 applications assessed last week had been sent to the parish clerks and Julian German for comment. She then gave updates on previously assessed applications:

Kerdreal Lodge, Ruan Lanihorne – PreApp – advice given by planning officer quoting extensively from the RNDP and suggesting the applicant view the plan, specifically policy HO8, and contact the Roseland Plan before proceeding. SW has received both a phone call and emails from the applicant and has responded that the matter would be referred. The group agreed that a process for dealing with approaches from applicants must be agreed and would be discussed at a future meeting. 
Lowen Meadow, St Mawes (helicopter landing site) – the determination date has been moved on a month to 02/12/15

Droskyn, Rosevine – extension – in conformity, parish council supported, and JG queried amount of glass but planning officer felt glazing acceptable and now approved.
6. Assessment of applications: 
PA15/10117 – Watersmeet, Polvarth Road, St Mawes TR2 5AY – A copy of the letter sent to the parish council regarding the pre-application had been circulated to the group and JA explained the differences between the content of policies HO8 and HO9. In view of the major work proposed with a new floor being added under the existing structure it was agreed to consider under HO8 but AG felt should mention HO9 in case a decision was reached using that policy. BC confirmed that the parish council would be re-assessing the proposal following receipt of the full application especially following the recent training session. BC also highlighted the concern of many in St Mawes that properties affordable to local families are still being purchased by outsiders with the intention of demolishing and replacing with properties which will never be affordable to locals.
PA15/03324/PREAPP – Churchtown Farm, Veryan TR2 5QL – All agreed that the main points were that this proposal is outside the settlement boundary and is therefore an exception site where any development must be 100% affordable housing. Also it is on a greenfield site and on Grade 2 agricultural land. Although these points effectively block the proposal it was agreed that all relevant policies should be considered and mentioned in a letter although the information provided was basic.
7. AOB – 
· During the meeting it was agreed that SW would in future circulate the draft letter to the PAG for comment/approval prior to sending to the parish clerks.
· It was also agreed that SW should include the parish clerks when circulating the agenda for each PAG meeting.

· Whilst assessing Watersmeet and discussing the dilemma as to whether policy HO8 or HO9 was more appropriate AG offered to produce a paper for discussion on the differences and similarities of the 2 policies and how they should be applied.
· During the discussion on Churchtown Farm it was suggested by some and agreed by all that whenever a roof is being replaced and for all new builds the group should consider encouraging the installation of low impact solar panels as per policy CR3.

· Also during assessment of Churchtown Farm the problem with establishing correct numbers from the Home Choice register was discussed. BC explained that the parish council had been trying to establish the correct figures for St Just for a long time without success. GP suggested that all Roseland parishes should request their figures with particular reference to policy HO5 and AG offered to draft a suitable letter.
· HH reported a conversation where she was told that the RNDP lacked weight as it was still not made and therefore enquired of JA when this might happen, although she is aware that this does not affect the weight. JA confirmed that there are 3 NDP’s in Cornwall awaiting signature and it was agreed that Edwina Hannaford’s presence at the forthcoming Friends of Pendower AGM and meeting might give an opportunity to gain clarification.

· HH gave an update on the repair of the slipway on Pendower Beach mentioned at a previous meeting – although funding was available it would require planning permission and it has been decided not to proceed at the moment.

· SW advised the group that there would be a PAG meeting next week including assessment of a pre-application for Ansells at Rosevine.
Meeting closed at 11.15 am



S Wagstaff
Action points –
AG –
1. Prepare paper on policies HO8 and HO9 - differences, similarities and application

2. Draft a letter for parishes to request correct Home Choice numbers 
